
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROLBOARD
September 17, 1992

TIM’S STANDARD/FREEPORT, )

Petitioner,

v. ) PCB 92—17
) (Underground Storage Tank Fund

Reimbursement Determination)
)

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL )
PROTECTION AGENCY, )

)
Respondent.

ORDEROF THE BOARD (by J.C. Marlin):

On September 8, 1992, the Board received a letter from Tim
and Charity Heiden. The letter was not specifically addressed to
the Board. A slip of paper was stapled to the original which
reads:

We have sent this letter to anyone we feel
may address this issue in such a way that may
help small businesses today and in the
future.... and maybe someday our problem will
be resolved.

The letter details the underground storage tank replacement
incident which gave rise to this appeal. Among other things, the
letter states that an appeal was filed, but that ‘(i]n a
telephone conversation with the IEPA it was agreed that we would
try to resolve the case before going before the Board”. The
letter expresses frustration about the fact that the case has not
been resolved.

There is no indication that counsel for the parties have
received this letter. The Board directs its Clerk to serve them
a copy of the Heiden’s letter along with this order, and to serve
the Heidens a copy of this order via first class mail.

The Board notes that, by order of September 8, 1992, the
hearing officer set this matter for hearing on October 13, 1992.
The parties are directed to conclude this matter expeditiously.

IT IS SO ORDERED.
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I, Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control
Boar~ hereby certify th the above order was adopted on the

/7’-’~--day of _________________________, 1992, by a vote of

Dorothy M. unn, Clerk
Illinois lution Control Board

0136-0028


